
CCCTS Victoria Steering Committee Minutes 

Date: March 27, 2025 

Location: Epsom Drive 

Attendees: Don Mais, Donna Kerkhoven, Rolf Pedersen, John Pritchard, Mary Freeman 

Regrets: Dianne Collier 

 

11. January Minutes 

Approved, pending correction of dates before posting to the website. 

2. Ride Calendar 

Confirmed rides will be posted to the CCCTS Victoria Calendar. A calendar link will be included 

in member messages. This will assist with planning and avoiding scheduling conflicts. 

3. Treasurer’s Report 

Current balance: $4,214.82, including $400 received from HQ in March. 

4. Restaurant Options 

Suggested destinations for Wednesday and Sunday rides included Canoe Cove, Fickle Fig, 

Mary’s Bleue Moon Cafe, Keating Pizza, Harvest Rd, Royal Bay Quality Foods, Oak Bay Marina, 

and Peninsula Pizza. While the $10 meal goal is challenging, affordability remains a 

consideration. 

5. Mikkel Bonner Memorial Ride 

To honour Mikkel’s contributions, a memorial ride and lunch is tentatively set for July 2. Coffee 

at Marigold Cafe, to Amity Overpass and a restaurant lunch.  

6. Gerry Porter Memorial Ride 

Planned for late July or early August. Starts from Brentwood Bay Ferry (to Mill Bay), then ride to 

a picnic lunch at Bright Angel Park. Three route options. Organizers: Don Mais and Bob Louie. 

7. Howl at the Moon 

Scheduled for June 11, 4:00 PM at Beaver Lake. Open to family, friends, former members, and 

members from Vancouver Island and the Lower Mainland. Will be promoted via Facebook 

(Donna), email (Rolf to coordinate), and added to the calendar. 

8. Sol Duc Ride 

The September Washington State Sol Duc ride is confirmed as cancelled. 

9. 3-Ferry Ride Alternatives 

With Ganges Hill under construction, alternative ride options are being considered: 

• Ruckle Park (Salt Spring) 

• Steveston Historic Site (shuttle available for 14 bikes, with return trips as needed) 



• Tsawwassen Coastal Pathway 

10. AGM Venue 

Early discussion of alternate AGM venues included the Gorge Legion and the Camosun College 

Interurban Campus, as both have lunch options available. 

11. Future Meetings 

Steering Committee meetings will continue bi-monthly. Feedback and ideas from members are 

encouraged. 

 

 


